
 

 

Update to the NYS Medicaid Fee-for-Service 
(FFS) Preferred Diabetic Supply Program 

 
Effective December 7, 2018, the NYS Medicaid FFS Preferred Diabetic Supply 
Program (PDSP) will be expanded to include products in the following categories: 
 
Continuous Glucose Monitors: 

• Preferred-  
✓ Free Style Libre (monthly supplies and meters) 
✓ Dexcom G6 (monthly supplies and meters) 
 

Insulin Pumps: 

• Preferred- 
✓ Omnipod (monthly supplies and meters)  
 

Preferred products do not require a prior authorization when billed via the 
National Council for Prescription Drug Program (NCPDP) format. The product 
must be billed using the National Drug Code (NDC). More information on the PDSP 
can be found here: 
https://newyork.fhsc.com/providers/diabeticsupplies.asp. 
 
To request a non-preferred product, the provider must utilize the durable medical 
equipment (DME) Prior Approval process, and bill via the Healthcare Common 
Procedure Coding System (HCPCS) codes on the DME (professional) claim type. 
 
Billing guidance for DME/supply products can be found at: 
https://www.emedny.org/ProviderManuals/DME/PDFS/DME_Billing_Guidelines.pdf. 
 
HCPCS codes and limits can be found here: 
https://www.emedny.org/ProviderManuals/DME/index.aspx. 
 
For questions on the Preferred Diabetic Supply Program Policy, call (518) 486-3209 or 
send and email to ppno@health.ny.gov.  
 
For questions on non-preferred DME and supplies, call the Office of Health Insurance 
Programs Operations (DME) at (800) 342-3005. 
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